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July 1, 2002

The Honorable Cynthia Sullivan

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200 

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Sullivan:

Enclosed is an ordinance which will authorize the sale of one parcel of surplus County-owned property, located in Council District 8, and two parcels of tax title property, located in Council District Nos. 3 and 12, respectively.

King County owns a parcel of property on Vashon that was acquired by the current expense fund as a result of a trade with the State of Washington in 1980.  The property has never been utilized by King County.  The Department of Executive Services, Facilities Management Division, has declared the subject parcel surplus to its needs. Notices were circulated to various County departments and none expressed an interest in the subject parcel.  The Vashon water, fire, school district, and community council were notified regarding the County’s plan to surplus and sell the property.  Vashon Water District expressed a preliminary interest prior to completion of the County’s appraisal of the property.

King County holds in trust two parcels of surplus “tax title” property  located in eastern King County.  Both parcels were acquired in 2001 as a result of the December 2000 foreclosure sale for delinquent real property taxes.  The properties are held in trust until such time as they are sold.

The Facilities Management Division, Asset Management Section, finds the three properties surplus to the County’s present and foreseeable needs.

The three parcels have no sewer available; therefore they are not suitable for affordable housing under the Growth Management Act. 

Under K.C.C. chapter 4.56, when no county department or governmental agency has expressed a need for surplus real property and the property does not meet the criteria for affordable housing, the property may be offered for sale by public sealed bid.  In conjunction with the sealed bid, the properties will be marketed through a real estate multiple listing service.

The sale of these properties will return the properties to the tax rolls.  The proceeds from the sale of the current expense property will be credited to the County’s current expense fund - sale of land.  The proceeds from the sale of the tax title property, less the costs of sale, will be credited to the taxing districts in accordance with RCW 36.35.110.   

Enclosed is a package of information including maps and appraisals for each of the three properties.  

I recommend that this ordinance be approved by the Council.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  David deCourcy, Chief of Staff




  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Steve Call, Director, Office of Budget

Paul Tanaka, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive Services (DES)


Pat Steel, Manager, Facilities Management Division, DES

